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Introduction

1. The WIPO General Assembly, at its thirty‑eighth session, held in September 2009, approved the creation of the Committee on WIPO Standards (CWS).  The CWS replaced the former Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) of the Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT).  
(See document WO/GA/38/10 and paragraphs 236 to 249 of document WO/GA/38/20.)
Committee on WIPO Standards

2. When the CWS met for the first time in October 2010, the CWS considered a proposal on the Organizational Matters and Special Rules of Procedure, including the mandate of the CWS, as reproduced in the Annex to document CWS/1/2.  Opinions were divided on how to interpret the decision taken by the WIPO General Assembly on the mandate of the CWS in 2009, and no final agreement was reached on Organizational Matters and Special Rules of Procedure.  
(See paragraphs 13 to 16, and 54 of document CWS/1/10 Prov.)
3. As a follow-up to the discussions by the CWS referred to above, the International Bureau invited the WIPO General Assembly, at its fortieth session, held in September 2011, to clarify the mandate of the CWS (see document WO/GA/40/17).  Following discussions on the issues related to the CWS mandate, the WIPO General Assembly clarified the mandate as follows:

“The WIPO General Assembly reaffirmed and clarified its decision regarding the creation and mandate of the CWS at its 38th session in 2009, as contained in paragraph 249 of document WO/GA/38/20.  The WIPO General Assembly also confirmed and clarified that the core mandate is that which is contained in paragraphs 11 to 16 of document WO/GA/38/10, and further agreed that, upon request from Member States, the Secretariat will endeavor to provide technical advice and assistance for capacity building to IP Offices by undertaking projects regarding dissemination of IP standards information.  The Secretariat will provide regular written reports to the CWS on the details of such activities, as well as any other technical assistance and capacity-building activities that it undertakes in connection with the mandate, and provide the same to the General Assembly.  The WIPO General Assembly decided that in order to encourage and facilitate the participation of technical experts from developing countries and LDCs in CWS meetings, the Secretariat will extend funding assistance for the participation of LDCs and developing countries, within existing budgetary resources.”
(See paragraphs 182 to 190 of document WO/GA/40/19.)

4. The Annex to the present document proposes, for consideration by the CWS, a revised proposal of the organizational and procedural matters related to this Committee, as well as of its mandate and working methods, which reflects the above decision taken by the General Assembly.  This proposal also reflects the provisional agreements reached by the CWS during its discussions in 2010.  (See paragraphs 14 and 15 of document CWS/1/10 Prov.)
5. The CWS is invited to note the contents of this document and adopt the Organizational Matters and Special Rules of Procedure that are reproduced in the Annex to this document.

[Annex follows]
